How’s Haiti ?



Sharon & John Harbottle - harbottlejs@gmail.com Address_for_Correspondence:-Dr & Mrs Harbottle, Eglise Méthodiste d'Haiti, 8 Route de Jacquet, Delmas 95, Petion Ville, Port au Prince, HAITI.

Greetings from Haiti - March 2015
We think of you all as we approach the final 3 months in Haiti of our 3 year posting.  We will be in UK on furlough for 3 months from June to August 2015 and look forward to seeing many of you who have supported us in so many ways while we prepared for and since we arrived in Haiti in August 2012. We already have many engagements to speak about the work of Eglise Méthodiste d'Haiti while we are on furlough and hope at least one of these will be at a venue you will be able to attend.  
A brief update of activities since our last newsletter includes visits from the Vice President of the British Methodist Conference Gill Dascombe, the CEO and the liaison officer for Haiti from All We Can, the President of the Methodist Church in Ireland and an enthusiastic Irish work team with Revd. Laurence Graham and then our Partnership Coordinator from WCR who came to the Annual Conference of the Methodist Church in Haiti in January.  Alongside this we were able to help with feeding many children at La Saline and at Laboule12 over Christmas, and we are in the midst of the busy period with Volunteer in Mission teams several of which we liaise in relation to medical clinics, Vacation Bible Schools or training sessions for preachers.  The assessment in one remote village on the island of La Gonâve of the requirements to install solar power for the school, clinic, church and guesthouse was another exciting, if rather arduous, achievement.
The work with the Health Programme, for John, continues, assisting Dr. Benjamin the Health Coordinator to oversee the clinics and establish the Circuit Health Committees, and help both to learn to design strategies and development plans based on their activity reports, and produce budgets to seek funding which will enable them to happen or continue.  He has also been contributing to improved ways of reporting to donors about not just the clinics, but other training and development initiatives too.  Several of the clinics have also been able to have new blood pressure monitors thanks to donations received from the UK and from Florida.

Sharon has been joined by a team from Florida for 2 more training opportunities for preachers. The Institute of Preaching Haiti (IPH) has now reached 175 local preachers and has given them the resources with which to train others.  The excitement among the preachers was tangible and the trainers were buzzing too.  There is so much to do but a positive start has been made. Teams have also been active in delivering Vacation Bible Schools and have sought her advice. Imagine trying to provide activities for 200+ children for several days!  She has also been rehearsing regularly with the Children's Choir of Port au Prince church to accompany them on the piano for their contribution to worship, playing the new organ at the church on the third Sunday of the month and preaching too.  An active Sunday moving from organ to piano to pulpit.  It has also been a huge challenge working in French. 
God bless,   Sharon and John Harbottle.

1 Vice-President and her husband with us
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 2 Nick Burn from All We Can with new BP monitors
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3 Sharon helping Irish team with a Vacation Bible School
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4 Teaching & feeding children 25 Dec, La Saline church
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5 Dr. Benjamin teaching at children's meal Dec 30
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6 Installing solar array on roof at Source a Phillippe
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7 Institute of Preaching, Haiti
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8 Sharon with the Children's Choir
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